HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL
SEPTEMBER 14, 2009
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our regular meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 4:05 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Heather Goodman, Karen Rich, Ellen Raifsnider, and Terisa Johnson.  

Recognition of Visitors
SFC Marty McGregor was in attendance.

August Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the August 2009 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider and seconded by Heather Goodman to accept the minutes as written.  Also reviewed at this meeting, was the Special Called Meeting minutes of August 21, 2009.  Terisa Johnson made a motion to accept these minutes as written.  A second was given by Karen Rich.  Consensus was reached on both of these.

STUDENT ACHIVEMENT

Map Testing Update:  Mrs. Campbell reported that MAP testing has changed since last year.  After some issues the math portion was updated and by the end of the week, the third, fourth and five grades will be completed with the testing.  First and second grades will start next week on their testing.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
Following a brief discussion about the Per Pupil/Local budgets included in the packet, a motion was made by Terisa Johnson with a second to the motion by Karen Rich to accept the budgets.  This motion received consensus by the Council.  

Mrs. Campbell reported that Title 1 still had no budget at this time.

PLANNING

Policies
There was a first reading of the Alignment with State Standards Policy.  After the reading, comments were made to add Literacy First data, MAP, STAR and other formative assessments such as writing portfolios, etc.  A motion was made to accept the first reading by Karen Rich and seconded by Terisa Johnson.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

Discussion was had on the Consultation Policy.  Comments made were to clarify criteria for interview questions.  Mrs. Campbell said that she would review that further and come back to the Council with suggestions on this matter.  Council will revisit this at the next meeting with revisions.

CSIP
A discussion on CSIP was held by the Council.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Accident Report

It was reviewed with no questions or comments.

NEW BUSINESS

Policy on Committees and Committee Organization

Last year’s Committee Policy was reviewed.  It was suggested to breakdown the Curriculum Committee into individual committees; i.e. Math, Language Arts, Science and Social Studies)  No actions was taken today.  Mrs. Campbell will make revisions and present it to the Council at the next meeting.
OLD BUSINESS

Enrollment Status
Mrs. Campbell reported that according to our enrollment, we now qualify for a new teacher, two half time assistants and a full time FMD assistant.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

A motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider and seconded by Karen Rich for the Council to go into Executive Session to discuss hiring of personnel at 5:05 pm.  Executive Session ended at 5:25 pm.

After Executive Session, a motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider to post a new position for a Kindergarten teacher.  It received a second by Karen Rich.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

SBDM Training

Cards were collected from the members of the Council that had attended the hours needed for their required training.

AGENDA 

Our next meeting will be on Monday, October 12 at 4 pm with the same agenda.

With no further items on the agenda, Terisa Johnson made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Karen Rich.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:27 pm with consensus reached by the Council.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
